
 
SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 

COMMENDING THE CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, THE 
STAMFORD POLICE DEPARTMENT, THE STAMFORD DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION, TRAFFIC AND PARKING, DIRECTOR TED JANKOWSKI,  
O&G INDUSTRIES AND THE VARIOUS SUBCONTRACTORS THAT WORKED ON 
THIS PROJECT AND THE CONNECTICUT STATE POLICE ON THEIR EXCELLENT 

COMMUNICATION AND WORK ON  
THE REPLACEMENT OF THE ROUTE 1 BRIDGE OVER EXIT 9 OF I-95. 

 
WHEREAS, the replacement of the Route 1 bridge over Exit 9 of I-95 was completed on 
June 9, 2019 and required the closure of I-95 and the Route 1 bridge between Courtland 
Avenue and Seaside Avenue on two separate weekends; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Connecticut Department of Transportation reached out to Stamford 
residents and affected businesses well in advance of this proposed closure to inform 
residents of the details of the closure and enable them to prepare and monitor the 
situation during the closure; and  
 
WHEREAS, O & G, the main contractor, coordinating with the State of CT, the City of 
Stamford, and various  subcontractors, finished their work early on both weekends of the 
closure; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Stamford Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking worked 
tirelessly to coordinate the logistics for the Exit 9 Route 1 Bridge Replacement; and  
 
WHEREAS, Director Jankowski continuously monitored the situation during the road 
closure and the various police departments were present, coordinated with each other 
and provided continuous assistance to residents; and 
  
WHEREAS, the extensive communication and coordination of all of these parties 
ensured that delays on I-95 and Stamford side roads were minimal. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the 30th Board of Representatives that it 
thanks the Connecticut Department Of Transportation, the Stamford Police Department, 
the Stamford Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking, Director Ted Jankowski,  
O&G Industries and The Various Subcontractors That Worked On This Project and The 
Connecticut State Police  for its superior communications and coordination to ensure 
that this project was carried out smoothly . 
 
 
 

Approved by the 30th Board of Representatives 
This 1st day of July, 2019 

 
 
 
_________________________   __________________________ 
Matthew Quinones, President   Susan Nabel, Clerk 
 


